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Inside this issue: 

Kia Ora! Looking for a great 

place to visit or study? Lo-

cated in the southern hemi-

sphere, east of Australia, 

New Zealand  can provide 

students with a rich cultural 

experience and wild adven-

tures through rainforests, 

volcanoes, beaches, and 

mountains.  

 New Zealand is consid-

ered the adventure capital 

of the world, so be ready to 

hike, bungee jump, white/

black water raft, fish, ski, 

SCUBA, sky dive, zorb, and 

cave! For the fainter at 

heart, however, there are 

many opportunities to re-

lax on beaches, explore 

vineyards, and enjoy fine 

dining influenced from all 

over the world! Everyone 

speaks English so you will 

feel right at home, whether 

you’re backpacking one of 

the 9 Great Treks or explor-

ing New Zealand’s finest 

cities, Wellington, Auckland, 

Queenstown, and Christ-

church, just to name a few. 

 Shippensburg University 

works with one particular 

university within New Zea-

land, including the Universi-

ty of Canterbury, but that 

doesn’t stop you from doing 

researching other universi-

ties to find the one that’s 

perfect for you. If you are 

interested in programs that 

offer study abroad opportu-

nities to locations within 

New Zealand check out these 

websites:  

www.aifsabroad.com 

www.australearn.com 

www.pacificdiscovery.org 

www.iiepassport.org 
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www.ship.edu/

international 

Study Abroad and International Student Services 

New Zealand 

Wonder if YOU can Study Abroad? 
Everyone has the ability to 

participate in the experience 

of a lifetime! Plan ahead, 

though, because some majors 

can only go abroad during 

certain semesters depending 

upon their academic path. 

Financial aid is often availa-

ble, so don’t let money dis-

courage you either  We en-

courage you to start planning 

and come visit us soon!  

Shippensburg University has 

three requirements for all 

students, planning on ven-

turing overseas:  

1. Minimum of 30 credits 
from Shippensburg but 
can apply after earning 

12  credits 

2. Cumulative  GPA of 2.5 

3. Being in good academic 
and judicial standing at 
the university  

 **Admission requirements 

for particular overseas uni-

versities vary.** 



 

 

together  flour, baking powder, and 

salt.  

2. In a large bowl, cream together but-

ter, sugar and vanilla until light and 

fluffy. Add eggs. Add flour mixture al-

ternately with the milk; beat well. 

3. Pour batter into 

8x12 inch pan. 

Bake in preheated 

oven for 30-40 

minutes, or until a 

toothpick inserted 

into the cake comes out clean. Let stand 5 

minutes, then turn out onto a wire rack. 

Store overnight. 

4. Icing: In a large bowl, combine confec-

tioners' sugar and cocoa. In a saucepan, 

heat milk and 2 teaspoons butter until the 

butter is melted. Add milk to sugar mix-

ture and mix well to create a fluid, but not 

too runny. 
Procedure: Cut cake into 24 squares. 
Place coconut in a shallow container. Dip 
each square into icing, then roll in the 
coconut. Place onto rack to dry. 

Ingredients:  

1/2 cup butter 

3/4 cup white sugar 

1 tsp vanilla extract 

2 eggs 

2 cups all-purpose 

flour 

4 tsp baking powder 

1/8 tsp salt 

1/2 cup milk 

4 cups confection-

ers' sugar 

1/3 cup unsweet-

ened cocoa powder 

2 tblsp butter, melt-

ed 

1/2 cup milk 

2 (8 ounce) packag-

es flaked coconut 

  

1. Preheat oven to 

375 degrees. Grease 

and flour 8x12 inch 

rectangular pan. Sift 

 If studying abroad for an entire semester or year is too long for you, maybe consider taking a field course offered here at 

Shippensburg University! Most field study courses are tailored by major, but non-majors are often welcomed to join, too! 

Most trips occur over a few days/weeks during summer or fall/spring break, depending on the semester offered, with the 

rest of the semester preparing for the trip, conducting research, and expanding on what was learned during the trip. Spots 

fill up fast, but professors are always happily recruiting for coming years. These courses do have additional travel costs but 

for the experience, knowledge, and skills you acquire, students are sure to say it is 100% worth it. Financial aid is often avail-

able to be counted towards these credits. 

 Here are a few highlights from previous and planned field study courses! If you have any questions, contact the professor 

or the International Programs Office. 

 

European Seminar—Political Science   

 

Planned for Summer 2013, students 

have the opportunity to visit major his-

torical and cultural sights of European 

cities as well as hear lectures from ex-

perts in international and European 

politics. 

 

Dr. Mark Sachleben 

(mdsachleben@ship.edu) 

Recipe Of the Month—Lamingtons 

Field Study Courses 
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Curacao—Geography/Earth Science  

 

Planned for Spring 2013, students are 

encouraged to explore and combing 

different aspects of Curacao, both geo-

logic and cultural into a final research 

project. When not working diligently in 

the field, fun times are had while snor-

keling, hiking, and visiting village cafes 

and markets! 

 

Dr. Sean Cornell (srcornell@ship.edu) 

Chile— Geography/Earth Science 

 

Planned for summer 2013, students 

will travel through deserts, coastlines, 

villages, mountains, and geysers in the 

Andes Mountains while researching 

various topics of abandoned settle-

ments, water quality, and llama/alpaca 

pasturing environments.  

 

Dr. Paul Marr, Dr. Claire Jantz 

(pgmarr@ship.edu, cajant@ship.edu) 



 

 

 

Interested in studying abroad for a summer term? This is a 

great way to take advantage of time and beautiful weather! If your schedule doesn’t allow you to go abroad for a full semester, 

programs that usually run two to eight weeks fit into any summer schedule. A few programs Shippensburg University recom-

mends are: 

www.ciee.org/study            ISA - www.studiesabroad.com 

www.globallinksabroad.org             www.aifsabroad.com 

Benefits of Summer Study Abroad: 

 Itôs cheaper than a semester abroad—Programs are shorter and therefore less expensive. 

 Earn additional college credits—Need to catch up on credits for previous semesters? Why not travel the world at the 

same time? 

 Donôt miss out at home—If you’re in extracurricular activities or can’t part with friends and family, a summer abroad 

allows you to experience the wonders of studying abroad, without losing out on opportunities at your home school. 

 Enhance your resume— As with any length of a study abroad program, studying abroad increases your marketability 

and gives you that extra “pizazz” at standing out from the crowd. 

 Donôt have to settle for locationðThere are just as many countries and universities that participate in summer programs 

as they do in full term programs. Such countries include but are not limited to: Australia,  Argentina, Belgium, Brazil, 

Chile, China, Costa Rica, Cambodia, Dominican Republic, England, France, Germany, India,  Italy, Ireland, Japan, Mexi-

co, Morocco, New Zealand, Panama, Scotland, Spain, and Turkey. 

    Summer Studies 
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Tips for Traveling in New Zealand 
1. Be friendly! Kiwis and Maori are very welcoming and friendly. A simple smile will sometimes be 

all you need to initiate a conversation, leading to possible friendships! 

2. Travelé.a lot! Getting around is very easy in New Zealand, whether you’re in a city or a village. 

If you are visiting a larger city, busses, trains, ferries, and cabs are always available. Very often cit-

ies will have packaged (and discounted) deals to accommodate frequent travelers. If you are visiting 

more rural villages, or want to enjoy the beautiful weather in the city, walk! Walking gives you a 

chance to really explore and see things that you would never be able to sitting in a seat behind win-

dows. Strap your daypack on, put on comfortable shoes, pack a light lunch, and GO! Oh, and don’t 

forget your map! 

3. Road Safety - If you have a valid driver license or an international driving permit, you can rent a 

car. If you’re planning on renting a car, remember that people drive on the left side of the road. (That goes for crossing the street, 

too!) Make sure to wear seatbelts (drivers and passengers), and be cautious of the speed limit, or else you’re all subject to be fined! 

4. Wear sunscreen. Even on cool and cloudy days, the sun in New Zealand has very strong UV rays. It’s a good idea to “slip, slop, 

and slap” - slip on a light, long-sleeved shirt, slop on some sunblock, and slap on a hat. 

5. Look out for discounts and free events! Remember to ask whether there is a student discount at events you attend. Discounts 

often apply at music events, theatre shows/performances, and outdoor adventure tourism activities. Many hostels offer discounted 

rates, Youth Hostel Association, being the most recognized and popular. Most cities have seasonal festivals, often having lots of 

free events at public avenues. Look out for bands, night-time walks to see glow-worms, food/cultural activities, and dance perfor-

mances. Public libraries and information centers are a good place to hear about these community events. 



 

 

If you are interested in studying abroad, we advise stu-

dents to start planning a year in advance.  To get the 

process started please attend one of our Study Abroad 

101 information sessions. You can also check out our 

website for further information and updates.  

Mrs. Mary S. Burnett –Director of International Programs 
Ms. Danielle Dabrowski- Student Life Center Secretary 

Sabrina Woodlief—Student Worker, Newsletter 
International Programs Office 

Student Life Center 
McLean Hall 113 

O f fic e I n formatio n  

UPCOMING EVENTS! 

Phone: 477-1279 
Www.ship.edu/international/ 

Email: internationalprogram@ship.edu 

Deadlines: 

Summer 2012 Study Abroad Friday, March 23, 2012 

Fall 2012 Study Abroad  Friday, March 30, 2012 

Spring 2013 Study Abroad Friday October 12, 2012 

International Photo Contest 

The 2012 International Photo Contest will take place in 

April. Deadline for submission will be April 4, 2012. 

Check back for soon for details! 

Visit http://www.ship.edu/International/

Photo_Contest_Images/International_Photo_Contest/ 

to view 2011 Photo Contest Winners. 

 

Information Session—Spain 

CUB 119 

Thursday, February 16th @ 3:30 pm 

 

Career Planning Workshop 

Horton Hall 117 

Tuesday, February 14th @ 3:30pm 

For international students, new permanent residents to 

the US, or any student on an immigrant/non-immigrant 

visa studying at Shippensburg 

Study Abroad 101 

Have you ever thought about Studying 

Abroad? 

If so, come out and learn how you can fit this 

amazing opportunity into your  

academic career! 

When? 
February 23rd 
March 8th, 22nd 
April 5th,  

Where? 

Dauphin Humanities Center 

 Room 102 @3:30 p.m. 

 

Questions? 

Call x-1279 OR 

Email: internationalprogram@ship.edu 


